
 

 

 

 

Robert H. Baker American Legion Post 95 

Meeting Minutes of July 20, 2021  
 

 

With eighteen (18) members in attendance 

Jim Elliott, Don Happy, Larry Allen, G. Ray Nichols, James Hare, Amondon Barbosa, 

Mike Edwards, Ron McBee, Tina Peterson, Jerry Head, Tim Jefferson, Jake Samborski, 

Judi Samborski, Sam Leonard, Julie Happy, Carl Gardner, and Robert Emery 

Post 95 Commander Jim Elliott proceeded to open the meeting at 19:00 HRS 

Post 95 Commander Jim Elliott led the Post in salute to colors. 

Post 95 Chaplain G. Ray Nichols gave the opening prayer.  

Post 95 Commander Jim Elliott led the post in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Post 95 Commander Jim Elliott asked Post 95 Adjutant Robert Emery to read the minutes 

from the last Post 95 meeting. 

Judi Samborski made a motion to forgo reading of the minutes Jake Samborski seconded 

the motion and the motion passed. 

Jim Elliott asked if there were any guests or new members. 

Carl Gardner and Julie Barron Happy introduced them selves to the Post. 

Finance Report: 

Post 95 Finance Officer Don Happy gave the finance report for June 

 Beginning Balance $  8595.10 

 Deposits:  $    910.05 

 Withdrawals:  $    668.52 

            Service Charge           $         3.00 

 Ending Balance: $  8833.63 

Post 95 Finance Officer Don Happy said that the Building Fund CD at Capitol Federal 

was about to mature on 08AUG2021 with the amount being eight thousand two hundred 

fifty nine dollars and forty three cents ($8259.43) 

Post 95 Finance Officer Don Happy said that last years ten percent (10%) needed to be 

added to new CD. 

Post 95 Finance Officer Don Happy said that last year amount would be three hundred 

fifty dollars ($350.00) 

Post 95 Finance Officer Don Happy suggested keeping the CD at Capitol Federal. 

G. Ray Nichols made a motion to let the Post Commander, Post Finance Officer, and 

Vice Commander handle the CD. Judi Samborski seconded the motion and the motion 

passed. 

Post 95 Commander Jim Elliott turned the gavel over to Third District Adjutant Robert 

Emery to install the new Post 95 Officers 

Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson 

Post 95 Vice Commander Jeff Watt 

Post 95 Vice Commander James Hare 

Post 95 Finance Officer Don Happy 

Post 95 Adjutant Robert Emery 



 

 

 

 

 

Third District Adjutant Robert Emery thanked Jim Elliott for his time as Post 95 

Commander. 

Third District Adjutant Robert Emery turned the gavel over to Post 95 Commander Tina 

Peterson 

Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson continued the Post 95 Business meeting. 

Membership: 

Post 95 Adjutant Robert Emery said that his best guess since Department has not updated 

the numbers since March 26 was two hundred fifteen (215) 

Honor Team: 

Post 95 Honor Team Commander Mike Edwards reported that the team would be doing a 

funeral on Thursday in Smithville and another one Friday at Glen Ridge. 

Post 95 Honor Team Commander Mike Edwards said that he did not know about July 

30
th

 Liberty Fireworks.. 

Sickness and Distress: 

G. Ray Nichols reported on Bob Beeks and Robert Beatty and asked every one to keep 

them in their thoughts and prayers. 

Old Business: 

Liberty Boys Home: 

Jim Elliott reported the flag pole was ready to install, dig right needed to be balled before 

digging the hole for the flag pole base could be installed. 

Jim Elliott asked Mike Edwards if he had any flag etiquette pamphlets for the Boys 

Home. Mike Edwards said that he would get some for the Boys Home. 

Correspondence: 

Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson 

 Read a “Thank You” letter from the Cameron Veterans Home Assistance League 

thanking the Post for its donation to their golf tournament. 

New Business: 

Post 95 Finance Officer Donald Happy talked about setting up a time to get Post officers 

signature cards for the Post Banking accounts. 

Ron McBee talked about the pamphlets he had from the VA. 

Third District Adjutant Robert Emery reported that Edward A Weaverling of Hamilton, 

MO was elected new 3
rd

 District Commander and .Calvin Bumgarner was elected Zone 2 

Vice Commander. 

Post 95 Chaplain G. Ray Nichols gave the closing prayer. 

Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson led Post in salute to colors. 

Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson closed the meeting in due form at 19:25 
 

 
 

 

 

Submitted ___________________________ Approved ___________________________                                      

Robert C. Emery – Adjutant                                           Tina Peterson - Commander 


